Minutes from the September 9, 2011 SCCNH monthly meeting:

Attendees: Diane and Dave Burden, Dave Girardo, George Young, Dave Estey, Drew Young, Gary Brundett, Howard
Roundy, Dan Ondre, Terry Murphy IV, Charlie Parsons, Dana Boyd.

Meeting called to order by SCCNH President Dave Burden at 7:00pm.

Motion made by Dave Estey and seconded by Howard Roundy to approve the August minutes. All in favor, motion
passed.

Dan Francis reported that we have 141 members and 14 Life members.

George reported on the finances of the club. Motion made by Gary and seconded by Dave G to accept to report.
Motion passed.

Dave G reported that all the autocrosses have sponsors and that the Fall Ascutney hillclimb will be sponsored by Douglas
Bohlman of RBC Wealth Management in Concord, NH.

Dave E reported that we are getting lots of exposure on our Facebook page. We also may need to get more club
business cards printed.

Terry reported that we have 40 drivers pre-registered for the autocross this weekend. He is working on the schedule for
2012 with NHMS which will include 2 wintercross events in late January and early February. The North Country Rumble
will be held at NHMS on Oct 16 with a run-off for the SCCNH teams on the 15". Motion was made by Terry to allow free
entry to any veteran or current military personnel at the upcoming autocross. Charlie seconded it and all approved.
Terry also stated he will not be the autocross chairman next year so if someone else wants the position, please contact
him or a board member.

Dave B has been in contact with Kevin. We will have some observers at the event overseeing safety. At the last event
there were a few issues but they were resolved right away.

Howard reported that the TSD rally will not be held this year.

Dave B reported that we have 32 drivers pre-registered for the upcoming hillclimb. George will be control and Terry,
Eric, Matt and Dave E will be doing the wire with help from Drew. The equipment crew and other chiefs are all set. The
hill did not suffer any damage from Hurricane Irene but some of the surrounding roads are still closed but it should not
have a major impact with travelling to the event.

Dave E reported that we had 4 cars at the August 20 car show in Merrimack. There was a bit of interest in the club and
our events.

New Business:
Sept 11 events — We will observe a moment of silence during the autocross and drift events this weekend.

VT flooding relief — We plan to have a box for non-perishable food donations at the Ascutney hillclimb.



2012 Nominating Committee — Drew Young and John Stevens are compiling a list of members interested in running for
officers next year. Contact one of them if you are interested. Dave G mentioned that due to personal commitments he
will not be running for VP next year.

Christmas Party — George has the party plans under control. Harts Turkey farm will be catering the event again. Dave E
suggested the theme for the Yankee Swap gifts be Harbor Freight items with the usual $20 limit. Everyone seemed to
think this was a good idea.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.



